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NEWSLETTER 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Happy New Year! Welcome back to the start of 2025 in school. We hope 
that you all had a great Christmas with your families and friends. It has of 
course been a chilly start to the new year, so please can you ensure that 
your child comes to school with enough warm clothes as we will continue to 
take the children outside as much as possible. 
 
The children have settled in well to the new term and are all enjoying the 
start of their new topics. For example, Year 6 had a great morning on 
Monday immersing themselves in their new WW2 topic completing a 
mixture of role play, freeze frames and looking at primary sources to help 
them understand what WW2 was like. I look forward to seeing all the 
fantastic work that the children complete over this next half term. 
  

 
Next Week  
 

Date  Event  
15th Year 5 Swimming 

16th  Year 2  Portsdown Hill Trip 

 Year 5 Pompey Pirates 

 

Reading in class continues... 

Don’t forget that ‘Reading in Class’ continues every Wednesday between 8.35 am 
and 8.55 am. It is lovely to see so many parents and children reading together. We 
look forward to welcoming you back in again next week. 

 
 
 
 
Scholastic Book Fair 
 

We are very pleased to announce that the Scholastic Book Fair 
will be at Copnor Primary School from Wednesday 5th February 
to Monday 10th February – 3.30pm – 4.05 pm.  
 
Please note that the location of the book fair will be the KS2 Hall 
on Wednesday and Thursday but in another location on the 
Friday and Monday due to extra-curricular clubs using the hall. 
We will confirm the other locations shortly. 
 
Further information can be found in the separate letter from Mr 
Andrews. 

 
 
 



 

Attendance Cup 

This week’s winning house is: 
 

 Mary Rose Victory Alliance Warrior 

KS1 96.95% 96.89% 95.58% 95.48% 

KS2 94.5% 92.8% 94.3% 95.3% 

 

Congratulations to Mary Rose in KS1 and Warrior in KS2 who have won this week’s house 
cup. 

 
House Points 

This week’s winning house is: 
 

 Mary Rose Victory Alliance Warrior 

This week 221 144 124 341 

Total 221 144 124 341 

 

Congratulations to Warrior, who collected the most house points this week.  

 
 
 
Congratulations to… 
 
Sophia 
 
Sophia recently took part in her gymnastics winter display.     
She was judged on her floor and vault routines and came  
first place in both. Wow Sophia! That is fantastic!  
 
We look forward to hearing about your further gymnastic 
achievements. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
Teddy 
 
Just before the Christmas holidays, Teddy completed his 
grading at karate and received his orange belt! Well done, 
Teddy! A fantastic achievement!  
 
Keep up the great work and training. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Golden Child  
 
I am delighted to share the names of this week’s Golden Children they are:  
 

Year Group Class Golden Child 

 
EYFS 

Rosen Carter 

Hart  

Donaldson Billy 

 
1 

Adeola Finn 

Field Rosabella 

Gravett Jax-Dean 

 
2 

Steadman Zara 

Simmonds Yaseen 

Jenkins  

 
3 

Adele Sandra 

Sheeran Nancy 

Murs Ivy 

 
4 

Thompson Malithmee 

Rickman Esme 

Elba Elliot 

 
5 

Peake Summer 

Hawking Florence 

Franklin Ava 

 
6 

Hussain Amy 

Roots Ethan 

Berry Jack 

 
EYFS/KS1 and KS2 have all been recognised as someone who is ambitious towards meeting their 
goals. 

 
 



 

Portsmouth Neurodiversity Team 
 

Please see the 
leaflet 
introducing the 
neurodiversity 
team, with 
information on 
how to contact 
them. 
 
Did you know? 
 
Anyone can get 
in touch with 
them to talk 
about a young 
person with 
neurodiverse 
needs - you don’t 
need a diagnosis 
to chat with 
them. 

 
 
 
Daily Attendance 

Unfortunately over Christmas Mrs Bailey became unwell and will not be in school for the next couple 
of weeks. During her absence could you please ensure that any child absence is either reported via 
the attendance@copnorprimary.co.uk or admin@copnorprimary.co.uk email address, or via the 
attendance answer phone through the school switch board rather than emailing Mrs Bailey directly as 
these emails will not be read. We all wish Mrs Bailey a speedy recovery and very much look forward 
to in seeing her back in school very soon. 
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Keeping our children safe online    
 
Continuing our sharing of the informative posters from #WakeUpWednesday, National 
Online Safety. Please take the time to read through all the tips that will help to ensure 
that your children are safe online. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Wishing you all a relaxing weekend and we look forward to welcoming the children back into school on 
Monday. 
 
Matt Johnson 
Headteacher 


